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Message from the Headteacher 

Dear Parents, 
 
I can see that we have reached the end of a very busy term - 
the children and the staff have worked so hard and now 
deserve a week’s break! I hope you make the most of it with 

your children. 
 
A highlight of the week has 
been our Plastic Free Day. 
Thank you to those who 
were able to visit the hall at 
the end of the school day. 
There was some quality 
work on display and the 
children are very passionate 
about looking after our 
world. I am sure you are all 

being reminded to make a contribution to shopping 
responsibly and become more educated on this global issue. 
Thank you to those staff who helped make this a special day. 

Some of our classes visited Plymouth Argyle this week as part 
of their ‘Plymouth’ project. I have been informed that they 
were a credit to the school. 
 
All CAST schools are about to begin a Relationships 
Education programme called ‘Life to the Full.’ Before we 
begin teaching the programme, we would like to offer parents 
the opportunity to see it. We will run a parent session on 
Tuesday 29th October - the children’s first day back - at 2.00 
p.m. in the hall. You are very welcome. 
 
School starts again on the Tuesday because Monday 28th 
October is a Non-Pupil Day. The staff will be on a training 
day off-site. 
 
Have a lovely week. 
 
Mr Cotter  
Headteacher 
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Liturgy in School  

Parents and parishioners are  
invited to join us for liturgy,  

9am, Monday mornings. 
 

The theme for our prayer and 
worship next week is: 

 
 

Keep on Going 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Help me, Jesus, to remember that 
you are always with me, even if 

sometimes it seems as though you 
are not listening.  Amen. 

 
 

REMINDER: After the Half 

Term Break, we will be wearing 

our  Winter School Uniform 

(please see the back cover of 

your child’s Homework Diary for 

more information). 
 

31 =  The number of lost jumpers and  

  cardigans in the Lost Property Box 

  (as at 18/10/19) 

 

6 =    The number of lost jumpers and  

    cardigans in the Lost Property Box 

    on the same date that had a    

    child’s name written inside 
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Oracy—food for thought……. 
 

Much research has been undertaken that shows that  
children’s language is much poorer than in the past. It has 
been suggested that technology is playing a part in this. 
Some schools have reported parents not interacting with 

their children after school, so children give up sharing their 
excitement or ideas.   

Researchers have dubbed “technoference” as the  
interruption of everyday interactions; face to face  

conversations or at meal or play times between parents and 
their children - whether this be digital or  

mobile devices.  
 

With our children picking up mobile devices at an  
increasingly younger age, it is really important that we set 

good habits within the home, early on. Children take their cues 
from us for everything else, so it is only natural that they 

should do the same with device use.  
  
Switch of your devices for a while this half term and see what 

communication flows between your family.   

 

 

 

 

 

We are extremely thrilled to announce that Becky from 

Kidslingo won at the #whatson4kidsawards 2019 this 

week.  She is officially the ‘Most Loved Activity Leader in 

the South West, West of England and Wales’ and we are 

lucky enough to have her here at Holy Cross teaching our 

pupils Spanish!  Becky won this fantastic achievement 

out of over 80,000 nominations.  We would love to thank 

Becky for being part of our learning journey here at Holy 

Cross and wish her a big “Congratulations” on 

her success.  For more information on her win go to:  

https://www.facebook.com/993279787374411/

posts/2536196373082737?sfns=mo 

Spanish Lessons with Becky will be continuing after the 

half term holiday however, due to timetable clashes, we 

are having to move her class to a lunchtime slot.  Classes 

will take place in the school library and will run on : - 

Fridays between 12.30 to 1pm. 

 For more information please visit the kidslingo website at 

www.kidslingo.co.uk or see the After School Club list .   

 

 

 

Last Thursday,  
pupils who had accrued a level 

number of points with the  

Children’s University were  

invited to Plymouth University 

to take part in a Graduation 

Ceremony.   

 

“Congratulations” go to each of: 

- 

Isabelle 

Ryan 

Ruben 

Nell 

Ashley 

Charlie 

Hollie 

Tilly 

 

 

If you would like more information about joining the 

Children’s University and wish to  take part, please 

see Mrs Confue who will be happy to set up your 

child’s Passport.   

Rachel can be contacted on 

Rachel@holycross.plymouth.sch.uk 
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Here is a list of some  

important dates  

confirmed for this year.  

All information is  

available on our website  

calendar.  

 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

Monday 28/10/19 
Non-pupil day 
 
Tuesday 29/10/19 
Parent Talk  about 
‘Life to the Full’ in 
Hall @ 2pm 
 
Thursday 07/11/19 
Whole School  
Remembrance Mass 
 
Tuesday 12/11/19 
Tempest Photography 
(Individuals & siblings) 
 
Friday 15/11/19 
School Discos 
 
Thursday 21/11/19 
Whole School Mass 
 
Thursday 05/12/19 
Whole School Mass 
 
Tuesday 10/12/19 & 
Wednesday 11/12/19 
Foundation Stage  
Nativity @ 1.45pm 
 
Tuesday 17/12/19 & 
Wednesday 18/12/19 
Christmas Production 
@ 6.30pm 
 
Friday 20/12/19 
Last day of term 
 
Monday 06/01/20 
Non-Pupil Day 
 
Tuesday  07/01/20 
Back to School 
 
 

 

 

 

 

1ST—  St Jude 

2ND— St Julie 

3RD— St Teresa 

4TH— St Andrew 

 

EACH WEEK, WE RECOGNISE 

AND REWARD THOSE WITH 

THE HIGHEST PERCENTAGE 

FOR ATTENDANCE AND 

PUNCTUALITY.  THIS WEEK 

WE SAY WELL DONE TO:   

 

Julia Donaldson (FS) 

Eric Carle (Y1/2) 

Roger Hargreaves (Y2) 

 

Our on time Heroes 

Well Done! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This week, we are celebrating each and 

every pupil as a Star of the Week for all 

the hard work, effort and  

thoughtfulness that they put into their 

work for our ‘Plastic Free Day’.   

 

Thank you everyone, you are inspiring. 

AFTER 

SCHOOL 

CLUBS 

 

BOOKING  

NOW OPEN: 

 

 Plymouth Argyle 

 Premier Sports 

 South Coast  

  Martial Arts 

 KidsLingo 

 

 

Our next Disco is booked for Friday 15th  
November. Tickets will be on sale in the school 
office from Tuesday 29th October (cost £2.00). 

 

Would you like to help out at the disco?  
If you are able to help out please put your 

name down on the list in the office or,  
alternatively let Justine know.   All volunteers 

need to have a DBS check so if you are new to 
volunteering at the school, please see Mrs 

Leach who will be able to help you. 
 
We will also soon be looking for volunteers to 
help us sell cakes, refreshments and raffle  
tickets at the Christmas productions next term. 

 
Do you own a business or work for any  

company that could provide a raffle prize for 
our Christmas raffle? ….just let Justine know 

on hc.ptfa@gmail.com 
  
Don’t forget to see our Facebook page Friends 
of Holy Cross Plymouth. 

ATTENTION  
YEAR 6 PARENTS 

 
SECONDARY 

SCHOOL  
APPLICATION  

DEADLINE   
 

31st October 
 

If you are having difficulty 
with the application process, 
please contact Rachel Confue 
or call into the school office.   

mailto:hc.ptfa@gmail.com
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Thank you all for 

your support, as  

always.   

 

See you  

after Half Term.  

  

Mr Cotter and staff 


